Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2010/0955/P

	Development Proposed:
	Reserved Matters application for a proposed dwelling following granting of Outline Planning Permission Ref. No. 3/2010/0335/P, on land adjacent to 3 Fleet Street, Longridge, Preston, Lancashire, PR3 3ED.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council – No objections.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Traffic and Development Engineer – Following the submission of amended plans, the LCC Traffic & Development Engineer raises no objections in principle to the proposed development.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy H10 – Residential Extensions.

SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.

PPS3 Housing (June 2010).



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This reserved matters application follows an approved outline application for the erection of one residential dwelling on a parcel of land within the settlement boundary of Longridge. All matters were reserved in that case, with the principle of the development being the key issue assessed.

Policy G2 allows for development wholly within the built part of the settlement of Longridge, and as such the Council were satisfied that the principle of development is in accordance with Local Plan policy. PPS3 notes that a key objective of Local Planning Authorities is that they should continue to make effective use of land by re-using land that has been previously developed. On this basis, the principle of the development is also in accordance with national planning policy.

With regards to the design, style, materials, scale and massing of the proposed dwelling, the bungalow submitted is similar to the property to the west of the site, and following the submission of an amended plan indicating a change in the roof from hipped to gable ends, more so. On this basis, given that the scheme will have no significant impact on the residential amenity of the occupiers of the adjacent properties, I am satisfied that the design, style, scale and massing of the proposed dwelling are in keeping with the other properties on within the streetscene, and as such I recommend accordingly.

With regards to the impact on highway safety, following the submission of an amended plan indicating alterations to the boundary fencing surrounding the site, the LCC Highways Officer has confirmed that he has no objection in principle to the scheme as the amended site plan confirms that the proposed fencing around the site does not extend beyond the building line, and that there is no obstruction to visibility at the front of the property.

On this basis, the proposal is recommended accordingly.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development, that will have no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity or be to the detriment of highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 07/12/2010








